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Notice 
To Lodging Parties 

7 June 2019 No 216 

   Bills of Sale over Water Licences 

Notice to Lodging Parties No 202 advised that the date for which Bills of Sale over Water Licences could 
be registered and dealt with under the Bills of Sale Act 1886 had been extended until 28 June 2019. 

Please note that the Bills of Sale (Registration of Water Interests) Variation Regulations 2019 has now 
amended regulation 6(1) of the Bills of Sale Regulations 2009 to extend this date until 30 June 2022. 

By this date, the Department of Environment and Water (DEW) will roll out its new improved water 
registration system which will include the capability to register security interests over water licences.  

For further information on the new water register please contact Yvette Colton by email to 
yvette.colton@sa.gov.au or by phone to (08) 8463 6911. 

Jenny Cottnam 
REGISTRAR-GENERAL 
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